
 WEEK 3 TERM 3 NEWSLETTER 

WEDNESDAY 31TH July 2024 
 
Dear Families, 

This Friday at 6.00pm, seven of our Gr6 students will continue their Sacramental journey when they celebrate the Sacrament 
of Confirmation with Bishop Terry Curtin.  These young people will stand up and proudly renew their Baptismal Promises, 
they will be anointed with Chrism, receive the Holy Spirit and confirm their commitment to be faith filled people of God.  All 
members of our school community are invited to come along to be part of this celebration.  Please keep these young people in 
your prayers.  We wish them and their families well on their special day. 
 
Together We Walk Fundraiser - this Friday we are holding a fundraiser for the Opening The Doors Foundation.  Opening 
The Doors supports First Nations students and families to ensure equality in education.  Students are asked to wear red, 
black and yellow colours on the day and to bring along a gold coin donation.  We will also be selling Honey Crackles ($1) and 

Freddo Frogs in Jelly ($2) on the day.  As a Catholic community at St Markôs, we are committed to reconciliation and to 
working together to shape a future where diversity and justice are treasured. 

 
Thank you to everyone who came along to our recent Celebration of Grandparents.  Our Gr3/4 students led a beautiful 
Assembly, which was followed by a lovely morning tea.  The assembly allowed the children to say thank you to these special 
people who do so much for them.  The classroom visits and activities also allowed our students to proudly show off the great 
learning that happens here at St Markôs. 
Grandparents bring gifts of wisdom, experience, and love and share with us their life of faith.  We thank God for their example 
and ask that God blesses them with happiness and good health.  We also pray for those who are eternally in Godôs loving 
care.  Keep them in your love.  Give them your joy and peace each day, so that they may forever follow your son Jesus.  
Amen 
Thank you to all the staff members who organised this celebration to make it such a happy event for all. 

  
What a wonderful night we had at our Family Disco last Thursday.  This was such a fun way to get together and enjoy each 
otherôs company in a relaxed environment.  It was lovely to see everyone getting into the spirit of the occasion.  Many thanks 
to our volunteers who worked so hard to make the event such a success and to the staff for helping on the night. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Gr5/6 Mixed Netball Team who represented St Markôs at the Divisional Netball Finals at Macleod last 
week.  Each player performed admirably, and to win a game at such a high level is a significant achievement.  Thank you to 
Kyla Lancaster and Sue Clark for coaching and supporting the team on the day, and to Claire White for assistance with 
transport. 

August 8th is the Feast Day of our first Australian Saint, St Mary MacKillop.  Known officially as St Mary 

of the Cross, St Mary was born in Fitzroy in 1842. St Mary is famous for the phrase, ñNever see a need 

without doing something about itò.  Like St Mary of the Cross, may we always strive to be people of 

welcome, always willing to embrace those in need and act as Jesus taught us.  

God of vision, we thank you for St Mary MacKillop who loved this land and its people.  As we struggle to 
realise our hopes for a more just country, may we be witnesses to the meaning of fair play for people and 
land.  May we value the wisdom of first nation people.  May we act to halt damage to the Earth.  May we 
live simply, love tenderly and walk humbly.  We ask this in the name of Christ, Amen 
 
 
Italian Day Celebrations - We will be celebrating Italian Day next Thursday, August 8th and it promises 
to be a fun day filled with great activities, laughter and deliciouso food.  All details have been shared. 
Activities will be held between 9.15-11.00am and the Performance of óLôingrediente Segretoô is on at 
12.00pm in our Hall.  Students are asked to wear a ótouch of Italyô.  
This could be as simple as wearing clothes that have one or more of the Italian colours of verde, bianco 
e rosso (green, white and red), or even Italian soccer tops etc.  All welcome! 
PLEASE NOTE: There will be no Lunch Orders available through the Canteen on Thursday 
August 8th. 
 
 

Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools School Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS) - Once again this year we are 

participating in the Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools School Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS). 

MACSSIS is an annual process where we listen to the thoughts and feelings students (Yrs 4, 5 & 6), families and staff have 
about the great things happening at St Markôs, and how our school can be even better.  These surveys help inform the 
ongoing improvement of schools across the Archdiocese of Melbourne. 
MACSSIS data benefits everyone within our school and provides valuable community insights on areas that we can focus on. 
We believe it is important to encourage families to have a voice and contribute to shaping the ongoing improvement of the 
school.  
 
 
 



 
The survey is only available online, can be accessed from Monday September 2nd and needs to be completed by 
Friday September 20th. This survey may only be completed once. 
For families with more than one child attending our school, we ask that you focus on the eldest child attending the school. 
We invite all families to respond via this survey and participation is completely voluntary.  There are no "right" or "wrong" 
answers ï all responses are completely anonymous and at no point are any of the responses from students, families or staff 
identifiable by the school.  
The survey is available in English, Arabic, Simplified and Traditional Chinese, Tagalog and Vietnamese.  All details on how to 
access the survey will be shared with families soon. 
 
Kids Matter @ St Mark's Action Team Meeting - Please join us at 9.00am on Friday August 16th for our next KM@SMAT 
Meeting where we will plan the Fatherôs Day Stall, the School Performance and continue our preparations for other upcoming 
events.  All welcome! 
 
Book Week 2024: Book Week is just around the corner. This year the theme is ñReading is Magicò. For all those costume 
enthusiasts we will be having our Book Week Parade on Friday 23rd of August. 

Dental Services at St Markõs - As advised, the Semper Dental Van will be at St Markôs on Friday August 23rd. 
Consent Forms were sent home with each student yesterday.  Families who wish to take up this offer will need to return the 
completed form by this Friday, August 2nd. 
We are offering this service on an óopt inô basis, and families are under no obligation to participate. 
Please contact the Office, or Semper Dental directly if you have any questions. 

2024 School Fees & Curriculum Levies - Families are reminded to please contact the Office if you have not received your 
2024 Fee Statement and a new one will be sent to you. 
I encourage all families to consider setting up a Direct Debit to ensure that Fees and Levies are paid on a regular basis and 
can be paid off by early Term 4. 
Families experiencing financial hardship are welcome to contact me so that we can explore confidential financial support 
arrangements. 
 
2025 Prep Enrolments - Please tell your friends that there are still places available for Prep 2025 at St Markôs.  I am available 

for School Tours, which can be booked through the Office on 8335 4100. 

Intentions for 2025 - Itôs hard to believe that we are currently in the process of preparing our class structures for 2025.  To 
assist, we need to know if any students (other than Gr 6ôs) will be leaving St Markôs at the end of 2024.  If your child will not be 
returning to St Markôs in 2025 can you please inform me in writing as soon as possible. 

Catholic Secondary College Enrolments - local Catholic Secondary Colleges take Year 7 enrolments during a studentôs 
Grade 5 year.  I encourage families of current Grade 4 & 5 students to contact secondary colleges that they are considering 
for their child, in order to determine enrolment requirements and cut off dates.   
Yr 7 2026 enrolments (current Yr 5s) close on Friday August 16th, 2024. 
 
SAVE THE DATE for St Markõs 2024 Whole School Performance of ôBoogie Wonderlandõ ð Our Whole School 

Performance will be held on the night of Thursday October 24th at 6.30pm at Penola Catholic College, 29 Gibson St, 

Broadmeadows. 

Preparations have already begun for what promises to be another wonderful night where the amazing talents of the students 

are showcased.  Online ticket sales will be available in Term 3 and all details will be shared. 

It is an expectation that all St Markõs students attend the Whole School Performance and are part of this wonderful 

community event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2024 Christmas Carols - Please set aside Thursday December 5th so you can join us at 2.00pm for our annual Christmas 
Carols.  More details will be shared in Term 4. 

St Markõs Playgroup  - Playgroup is held in our Hall each Tuesday morning from 9.00-11.00am for 0-4YOôs.  Please spread 
the word with your family and friends.  All welcome! 

 

2024 Term Dates 

TERM COMMENCES ENDS 

TERM 3 Monday 15.07.24 at 8.50am Friday 20.09.24 at 1.00pm ï OSHC Available 

TERM 4 Monday 7.10.24 at 8.50am Wednesday 18.12.24 at 1.00pm ï OSHC Available 

2024 School Closure Days 

DATE FOCUS 

TERM 4 

Monday 4.11.24 Staff Professional Practice & TIL Acquittal Day ï OSHC Closed 

Thursday 19.12.24 STAFF TIL Acquittal Day ï OSHC Available 
Friday 20.12.24 STAFF TIL Acquittal Day ï OSHC Available 

2024 Sacrament Dates 

Celebration of Confirmation - Grade 6: Friday 2nd of August at 6.00pm in St Markôs Church 

Reconciliation Family Night ð Tuesday 6th of August at 7.00pm 

Celebration of Reconciliation - Grade 3: Wednesday 4th of September at 7.00pm in St Markôs Church ï 
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

 

 

Birthdays 
Happy Birthday to the following people who are celebrating their Birthday. 

Date Name LA Date Name LA 

2nd August Lilly  LA8  5th August  Benjamin  LA4 

      

 
 

Term 3 Week 2 

Learning 
Area 

Name 

LA1 Dante- For showing curiosity when asking weighing different objects and attempting to sort them from 
lightest to heaviest. You asked some great questions and were able to discuss your thoughts. Well done 
Dante! 

LA2 Aayan - for being a courageous learner. Aayan, it was amazing to see the courage and confidence you 
showed when acting out good and bad decisions during SEL. Great work Aayan! 

LA4 Noah, you showed courage when reading aloud to LA4. You read with confidence, fluency and expression. 
Keep up the great reading Noah! 

LA5 Zelia - for demonstrating amazing collaborative skills when working in a team during our Inquiry. 

  



 

LA7 Summer- for demonstrating curiosity as a learner. You are always keen to gain new knowledge, which was 
especially evident when you recorded information about the history and culture of NAIDOC Week and shared it 
with the class.  Keep up the good work! 

LA8 Leah, you constantly share your curiosity by asking interesting and thought provoking questions. By being 
inquisitive, your mind is actively becoming stronger thus stimulating your brain and developing your learning 
abilities. 

 
 
LA9 

 
 
Alessia P - for being such a curious learner. You are really stretching your learning during Genius Hour by deciding 
to learn Auslan. It is not easy to learn a new language but you have shown so much enthusiasm and dedication to 
this new skill. Keep it up! 

LA10 Oliver for being a reflective learner. You have shown dedication to improving your learning by continually 
challenging yourself and setting higher expectations. This is evident in the depth and thoughtfulness of your 
responses. 
Drishti for being a respectful learner. You consistently look out for others, ensuring that children playing on their 
own are included and feel welcomed. Your thoughtful actions and inclusive attitude make a positive impact on 
everyone around you. 

 

Term 3 Week 3 

Learning 
Area 

Name 

LA1 Aidan B- for showing courage during our community walk and asking some great questions when we spoke 
to the police officer.  Well done Aidan! 

LA2 Elise - for being a courageous and persistent learner.  Elise, you worked very hard during writing to write 
about the solution in your narrative and then you confidently shared your amazing learning with the 
class.  Great effort Elise! 

LA4 Everyone in LA4 - for demonstrating outstanding behaviour, safety awareness and active listening whilst out 
on our community walk.  We were super proud of you all.  Well done LA4! 
 
Prabin - for showing curiosity and enthusiasm and when investigating how to build, read and write 
words.  You are a great learner and you should be very proud of yourself. (From Miss Christina) 
 
Christian -  for showing great persistence when identifying the sounds in the words you wanted to read and 
write.  You should be very proud of yourself.  Keep up your amazing learning! (From Miss Christina) 

LA5 Ivy - for being a generous and collaborative learner, sharing your knowledge of letters and sounds when 
spelling, reading and writing words.  An amazing effort!  You should be very proud of yourself. (From Miss 
Christina) 

LA7 Ezalena - for being a respectful learner.  You always show kindness towards others and consistently set a 
good example of what it means to be a responsible and respectful Year Six Leader.  It is great to see you 
being involved in opportunities outside the classroom.  Well done, Ezalena! 

LA8 Sienna, throughout the year, youôve resiliently applied yourself to spelling unfamiliar words that frequently 
consist of unusual letter patterns. Currently, youôre courageously tackling confusing homophones with 
success, such as base / bass. Commendations on your consistently brave leaps into the learning pit. 

LA9 George - for being a resilient learner when learning how to divide 3 digit numbers by 1 digit numbers.  You 
went into the Learning Pit and drew on all your strategies and prior knowledge to support you with this new 
skill.  Keep it up!  

LA10 Prekshya - for showing curiosity when investigating the past tense of regular and irregular verbs in your 
reading, and using these verbs in your oral and written retells. Well done!  You should be extremely proud of 
yourself and your learning. 

  



 
Congratulations to Gizella (LA5), and her family on the recent birth of her baby brother Mikah. We wish Gizella, her mum 

Sussanne, her dad Heiner and her siblings Isaiah and Camilla a lifetime of happiness together. 

Sincere Condolences - We offer our heartfelt condolences to Poppy (LA8), and LSO Sarah Cumper, and their family on the 

recent passing of their dear Aunty and Cousin, Meiema. Please keep Poppy, Sarah and their family in your prayers during this 

difficult time for them. Eternal rest grant unto her, O Lord. May perpetual light shine upon her. May she rest in peace. 

God Bless, 
Peter Wilson, Principal 
 
 
 
ôThe St Markõs Catholic Primary School, Fawkner Community promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all 

children.õ 
 

 
 
 
 

 
St Markõs Catholic Primary School respectfully acknowledges the Wurundjeri People of 

the Kulin Nation, who are the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we live, learn, work and play. We pay our 
  

2024 

TERM 3 

AUGUST 

WEEK 3 

Friday 2nd  Confirmation Retreat Day 

Friday 2nd  Together We Walk Fundraiser ï wear red, yellow and black colours 

Friday 2nd 6.00pm Celebration of Confirmation @ St Markôs ï Bishop Terry Curtin 

WEEK 4 

Tuesday 6th  7.00pm Reconciliation Family Night 

Thursday 8th  ITALIAN DAY CELEBRATIONS ð Details to be advised 

Friday 9th  Gr6 @ Penola College Volleyball Competition 

WEEK 5 

Wednesday 14th  9-11.30am Yr. 4's at Parade College Manchester City Football Program 

Thursday 15th 9.00am Feast of the Assumption ï Whole School Mass 

Thursday 15th  Gr6 @ Penola College Volleyball Competition 

Friday 16th  National Day of Action Against Bullying 

WEEK 6 

Monday 19th   BOOK WEEK COMMENCES ï Reading is Magic 

Wednesday 21st   9-11.30am Yr. 4's at Parade College Manchester City Football Program 

Friday 23rd   Book Week Parade( Dress up day) 

Friday 23rd  Semper Dental Van @ St Mark's 

WEEK 7 

Wednesday 28th    9-11.30am Yr. 4's at Parade College Manchester City Football Program 

Friday 30th  9.00am Fatherôs Day Assembly ï hosted by Gr 1/2's 

Friday 30th  9.30am Fatherôs Day Morning Tea 

Friday 30th  10.00am Fatherôs Day Classroom Visits 



 

 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

In this Sundayôs Gospel, we read about a time when Jesus shared the bread to feed the crowds, 
which was a sign of sharing and a symbol of nourishment.  His Spirit allows us to be filled with love, 
joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control.  We can think 
of these fruits of the Holy Spirit as food for our spirit and helps to fill us with Godôs love- and to 
share this love with others through our words and actions.  

 

Gospel Reading Jn 6:24-35 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to John 

When the people saw that neither Jesus nor his disciples were there, they got into boats and crossed to Capernaum to look 
for Jesus.  When they found him on the other side, they said to him, óRabbi, when did you come here?ô  Jesus answered: 

óI tell you most solemnly, 
you are not looking for me 
because you have seen the signs 
but because you had all the bread you wanted to eat. 
Do not work for food that cannot last, 
but work for food that endures to eternal life, 
the kind of food the Son of Man is offering you, 
for on him the Father, God himself, has set his seal.ô 

 

Then they said to him, óWhat must we do if we are to do the works that God wants?ô  Jesus gave them this answer, óThis is 
working for God: you must believe in the one he has sent.ô  So they said, óWhat sign will you give to show us that we should 
believe in you?  What work will you do?  Our fathers had manna to eat in the desert; as scripture says: He gave them bread 
from heaven to eat.ô 

 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Sunday 1st  HAPPY FATHERõS DAY 

WEEK 8 

Monday 2nd  
Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools School Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS)  Open 
Today 

Tuesday 3rd  SSV Glenroy District Athletics Championships 

Wednesday 4th  1st Reconciliation Retreat Day 

Wednesday 4th  7.00pm Celebration of 1st Reconciliation at St Markôs 

Wednesday 4th  Gr4 Girls attending Mercy College Explore Day 

WEEK 9 

To Be Advised 

WEEK 10 

Friday 15th  1.00pm Final day for students ï students dismissed at 1.00pm ï Aftercare Available 

Friday 20th  
Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools School Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS)  
Close Today 



 

Jesus answered: 

óI tell you most solemnly, 
it was not Moses who gave you bread from heaven, 
it is my Father who gives you the bread from heaven, 
the true bread; 
for the bread of God 
is that which comes down from heaven 
and gives life to the world.ô 
óSir,ô they said ógive us that bread always.ô Jesus answered: 
óI am the bread of life. 
He who comes to me will never be hungry; 
he who believes in me will never thirst.ô 

      The Gospel of the Lord 
 
8th August-   Feast of Saint Mary of the Cross (MacKillop) 

On August 8th, our Church celebrates the Feast of St Mary of the Cross (MacKillop).  Mary was an 
Australian nun who, in collaboration with Fr Tenison Woods, founded the Sisters of St Joseph.  She 
was declared Australiaôs first saint by the Catholic Church on 17 October 2010.  Mary demonstrated 
many of the Mercy Values in her life, working with others in demonstrating compassion and service by 
setting up schools for children from poor families and caring for orphans, young women who were in 
need of help and protection. 

Information about Maryôs life and how her legacy lives on today, can be found at  

https://www.sosj.org.au/our-story/saint-mary-mackillop/marys-story/ 

Mary MacKillop Prayer 

Ever generous God, 
You inspired Saint Mary MacKillop 

to live her life faithful to the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
and constant in bringing hope and encouragement 
to those who were disheartened, lonely or needy. 

 

With confidence in your generous providence 
and joining with Saint Mary MacKillop, 

we ask that our faith and hope 
be fired afresh by the Holy Spirit 

so that we too, like Mary MacKillop, 
may live with courage, trust and openness. 

 

Ever generous God, hear our prayer. 
We ask this through Jesus Christ. 

Amen 
 
Sacrament of Confirmation 

The Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated by Bishop Terry Curtin, this Friday 2nd 
August at 6.00 pm in St Markôs Church.  The Year 6 students will be gathering for the 
Confirmation Retreat Day this Friday.  Please keep the children in your prayers as they make 
final preparations for the Sacrament of Confirmation. 

 

Sacrament of First Reconciliation 

The Sacrament of First Reconciliation will be celebrated this term on Wednesday 4th September at 7.00pm 
in St Markôs Church.  We look forward to gathering with the children and their families at the First 
Reconciliation Family Evening next Tuesday 6th August at 7.00pm. 

 

 

https://www.sosj.org.au/our-story/saint-mary-mackillop/marys-story/


 

Saints Club- Term 3 Outreach Program 

In Weeks 2 & 3, two groups of the Saintôs Club did some cooking for the people in Hope Cafe. 

Our cooking included making banana flavoured muffins with our groups.  We displayed the 

Mercy Values of Service and Respect.  We also displayed some of the St. Markôs dispositions, 

such as being collaborative and persistent when cooking. 

By Declan and Ezalena 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank You! 

We would also like to acknowledge the following Year 6 students, who have dedicated their 

time over several years to the Saints Club- Jolyana, Declan, Zaylee, Fred, Leah, Lilly, 

Joseph and Ezalena.  We thank them for using their gifts that God has given them to make 

a difference to those less fortunate than ourselves! 

RE LEADER 
Dot Mash  
 
  



 
SPORTS NEWS 

Banyule and Inner North/Moreland Division Netball Championships 

St Markôs Mixed Netball Team  

Having successfully won their District competition last term, the Mixed Netball team journeyed to Macleod to represent St 
Markôs at the Banyule and Inner North/Moreland Division NetballChampionships on 24 th July. 
The children eagerly took to the court for their first match against Coburg West. Yet, it was a shaky start as the team shook off 
their holiday cobwebs and acclimatised to the much shorter ten minutehalves, unlike the eight minute quarters to which 
theyôre more accustomed. With a final score of 10-3going Coburg Westôs way, St Markôs somberly reflected on the areas that 
needed improvement. 
During their next game against Fitzroy Community, the second half was a tight contest with both teams scoring an equal 
number of goals. However, St Markôs had not been able to make up ground from anervous first half, with Fitzroy overcoming 
St Markôs 12-6. 
With their mood lifted after the previously successful half, the students displayed greater confidence throughout their third 
match. The teamôs nerves seemingly vanished and their coherence fully melded resulting in a resounding win over Trinity, 
Richmond ï 12-2. 
It was a terrific experience for the Mixed Netball team which consisted of Lilly, Jolyana, Ezalena, Leah, Campbell, Neriah, 
Aahana, Jaylarni, Theviru and Herschelle. (Unfortunately, Diyenka was unable to attend.) The children played tenaciously, but 
always with good grace and respect for the opposition. 
Weôd like to thank Ms Sue C who not only officiated each match, but provided excellent advice, support and encouragement. 
Our appreciation also goes to Ms Claire for kindly transporting the team to and from the venue. 
Ms Kyla Lancaster 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On 24/07/24 the Netball mixed team competed against 3 other teams: 
- Coburg West who scored 10, 
- Fitzroy who scored 12  
- and Trinity, Richmond who scored 2.   
In the first game, we scored 3, in the second game we scored 6 and in the third game we scored 12. 
In my point of view I felt very nervous before the first game. While playing, I had lots of excitement and I was really proud of 
my goal shooting. I was also proud of everyone else. 
Congratulations to the Mixed team! 
Well done for winning one game! 
-Aahana J 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
I had a few interesting experiences during the games but these are the bits I decided to share. Please don't ask me for the full 
details because it is too personal. 
I came up with a play that we could use for the the next comp which is next year: two-thousand and twenty-five. 
The play I came up was called the "Shift Manoeuvre" It starts with the ball  in an opponent's possession and everyone that 
can go to that third swarms them, remembering 3 feet. As soon as the ball leaves the opponent's hands, the swarmers 
disperse so that the half of the group that can go to the opponent's goal go that way and the other half goes towards the ball. 
BELOW: A DIAGRAM OF THE SHIFT MANOEUVRE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Key: Blue circles: Our team 
Red cube: opponent 
White octagon: the ball 
 
I was in the front seat of Ms.Lancaster's car to explain how the play worked. The car was needed alongside an 8-seat car 
from Ms.Claire because Ms.Lancaster needed the car as the team had 11 people and she thought the car had 14 seats but it 
had 8. 
In the third round against Trinity College, Richmond (In which we won 12-2) we were maybe improving from our previous two 
games which scored 3-10 and 6-12 from West Coburg primary and Fitzroy Community respectively. I didn't get put out in the 
starters in the first half but Theviru was performing well against the goal defence he was put up against by passing efficiently 
to the other players on our team.  Lilly was a powerful centre who could run fast. When I WAS put in on the second half I was 
against a short boy who I thought was tired from the past two games. I didn't last long though as I had an injury. I was out for 
most of the second half because of said injury. Please don't ask me for the full details because it's too personal.  
It was a good experience for the team. ;) 
By Campbell 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 

 

Itô Book Club time again! 
The children have taken home issue 5 Book Club catalogues 

for you all to browse through. 
Just follow the ordering instructions in the catalogue. 

It is online ordering only and ordering closes on Monday 5th 
August. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Angela and Vicki 
Library Team 
 
 
 

Italian Day - Thursday 8th August 
 

Care famiglie, 
 

Our Italian Day on Thursday 8th August is just around the corner. 
We are looking forward to having a fun filled Italian themed experience. 
You are warmly invited to come and join us on the day. 
Students are invited to come dressed in casual clothes with a ótouch of Italyô.  
This could be as simple as wearing clothes that have one or more of the Italian 
colours of verde, bianco e rosso (green, white and red), or even Italian soccer tops. 
 
Grazie 

 
Signorina Catalano 
Italian Teacher 

  



 

OFFICE NEWS 

Just a reminder to all parents/carers/guardians, if you are bringing your child to school and arrive after 

9.15 am, you are required to sign your child in through the Ipad located on the counter in the school 

foyer.  Please do not drop your child and leave.  This is a legal requirement and also ensures the 

safety and wellbeing of all students.   

 

STUDENT ABSENCES - For any student absences, please do one of the following :- 

Notify the school :- 

¶ By ringing the school/drop past the office 

¶ Via the Audiri App 

¶ By emailing your childôs teacher or  

¶ Via Seesaw. 

All student absences require documenting.  Unexplained Absentee Notifications will be sent out via an SMS 

message to your phone once the roll has been completed.  If your child/ren will be away for an extended period of 

time, please email their teacher, together with Mr. Peter Wilson (principal@smfawkner.catholic.edu.au) 

FEES & LEVIES 
The next instalment for fees and levies are due.  If you are experiencing financial hardship, please do not hesitate 

to contact Mr. Peter Wilson (Principal) to discuss. 

 

MEDICATION/ASTHMA/ANAPHYLAXIS/ALLERGY PLANS 

For any students suffering from a medical condition and requiring medication throughout the course of 

the school day, can you please pop into the office to complete the Administration of Medication form.  It 

is a school policy.  Children are not to self-administer any medication.  All medications will be held in the office and 

can be collected at the end of the day.  If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the office. 

Thank you to everyone for your continued support. 

Lisa Pevitt 
Office Admin 

  

mailto:principal@smfawkner.catholic.edu.au


 

Canteen 

The Canteen is ready for ordering lunches and over the counter sales.  You can order online (All online orders must be placed 
before 9am on the day of order) or through the class tub in a bag with your order and money placed inside. Looking forward to 
serving you.  Thankyou for your ongoing support of our Canteen.  
 
 

Regards Vicki  

  


